
Job Opportunity: 
BUMC Communications Coordinator Position 
 
 

To The BUMC Family: 

 After 11 years of service, Kerry Petitt has  

announced she will be leaving her position as 

BUMC Communication Coordinator, with May 12th 

her last day.  The Pastor, Staff, Parish Relationship 

Committee would like to thank and acknowledge 

Kerry for her years of service and wish her well in 

her future endeavors.   

 In order to fill the position quickly, to benefit 

the new hire with Kerryõs on-the-job training and 

historical knowledge, we are posting this opportuni-

ty to the congregation first, with hopes of finding  

a qualified candidate for the Communication  

Coordinator position.  

 This role requires a broad skillset that lends 

itself to a creative and technical/computer literate 

person with excellent communication and people 

skills.  Duties include but are not limited to: 

§ Prepare the monthly newsletter, Sunday   

bulletin worship notes, opportunity guide,   

photo directory, exterior banners and other 

printed material as needed. 

§ Design and maintain the BUMC website. 

§ Manage social media. 

§ Lead and participate in the evaluation of 

expanding communication technologies and 

platforms for the church including adding a 

church app for IOS and Android and Group 

SMS Text Message Solutions for the church. 
 

 The position requires up to 10 hours per 

week.  The candidate must be able to attend all 

staff meetings which are held Tuesday mornings. If 

you are qualified or know a person who is qualified 

and may be interested in applying for the position, 

please contact Frank Stock at (406) 600-8533 / 

ftstock@msn.com.  
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From Kerry 
 It has always been so humbling to know 
that all who support the church make my job 
and paycheck possible. Thank you very, very 
much ~ how lucky and grateful I am to have 
worked at BUMC and be supported by YOU! 
 Over the past 11 years I have enjoyed  
so many creative endeavors, hopefully learned 
from mistakes Iôve made, and have also hope-
fully contributed some value and done some 
good along the way. Mostly, I have been  
privileged to watch and be part of a staff 
family and church family that puts into action 
their love for one another and beyond.   
 This has been a very difficult decision  
for me, but I am excited for the church and 
the opportunities change can provide. Thank 
you for showing me the love of God; and for 
allowing me to be a part of His work.  
 With love & gratitude, Kerry Petitt 

Family Promise Ministry  
Appreciates YOU! 
New Hosting Opportunity May 14-21, 2017 
 I want to extend a huge shout out of appreciation to our lovely, gen-

erous volunteers and our members who support Family Promise at BUMC. 

And, I want to inform you a little bit about Family Promise, and offer some 

upcoming opportunities to show you how you can make a difference by 

getting involved in this important, relevant, and needed ministry! 

 The mission of Family Promise is to empower homeless families with 

children to achieve self sufficiency. The organization provides a transitional 

program that provides shelter, case management, and support services  

so families can work toward stability and independence. Our trained and 

committed BUMC volunteers give quality support for families in need. 
 

WHY do we need Family Promise?   

1.   Families comprise about ӎ of the homeless population in the U.S. 

2.   Any given day it is estimated 200,000 children have no place to live. 

3.   Families with children are the fastest growing segment of the        

homeless population. 

4.   Over 12% of the US population lives in poverty. 

5.   In Montana, that number rises to 14.6% of our population. 
 

HOW Successful is FAMILY PROMISE in Gallatin Valley? 

§ 7 out of 10 families graduate with stable housing! 

§ 6 out of 10 family members served are CHILDREN. 

§ 365 days per year we (Family Promise) serve homeless families and 

our  BUMC hosts 5 weeks out of the year. 

§ 7000 meals served by volunteers since 2006 (right here in Bozeman). 

§ Over 140 families provided shelter & case management (since 2006). 
 

 For all these reasons and more, I am honored to be a part of this 

program. I cannot express my gratitude enough for our volunteers. They 

serve with meals, shopping, cooking, cleaning, providing conversation, 

helping with the children, moving families in and out, spending the night in 

the church as an overnight hostéand so much more! There have been 

many wonderful volunteers over the years, but allow me to recognize just a 

few of our members who have been REALLY COMMITTED to this program.  

 Sarah Foster, Janet Barkow, & Rachel Jarvis: These ladies have been 

providing that important first meal for our families upon their move-in on 

Sundays for years, and also shop and get the fridge and cupboards stocked 

so that they have essentials for the week.   

 Dick & Mary Pohl: This dynamic duo have moved in countless  

families over the years. Thank you for providing that welcoming smile, and 

doing such a thorough job helping families on their first day at BUMC.   

 Janet Winnie & Dottie Keyes: These service oriented ladies help fam-

ilies move out at the end of their week. They clean up, put everything away, 

do laundry and finish all this early Sunday morning (before church service 

begins) so our church is ready for Sunday services/school  after having 

been a home to families for the previous week.   

 Many volunteers cook and stay overnight too!  JB Bishop, Patrick 

Sandige & family, RJ Montgomery, Elaine Howald, Gloria Edwards, Judy 

Diana, Laura & Doug Young, Martha Hendricks, Kathy Marker, Carol Bevill, 

Phil & Betty Merta, Jennie Lockie, Jim Robinson Cox, Frank Johnson,  

Janet Bender-Keigley, Margaret Brun, Peter Brown, Greg Alff, Carolyn  

Simser, Mary Jo Segaar-VandenBosé.THE LIST GOES ON!  Yet, of course, 

we can always use more volunteers.  Many hands make light work!   

 Our next opportunity for hosting families at BUMC is May 14 through 

May 21. May 14 is Motherõs Day and our church family will welcome those 

in need on that day to move-in and stay with us.  Would you like to get  

involved and be a part of this ministry? All it takes is a 2 hour training with 

Family Promise! Please call or text Dusti  at (406) 600-8022 for more  

information or to offer your help for this next hosting opportunity!   

Many thanks for your support of this ministry, 

Dusti Borsheim 

Sgd Bghldr  
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Adult Opportunities in May: 

Learning & Growing 
Together 
 

Sunday Mornings: 
 

9:40 Bible Study in the Chapel.  Please 

join Martha Hendricks as she gathers a 

group of people together to explore scrip-

ture. They are currently doing this using a 

book called òThe Jesus Creedó by Scot 

McKnight. Join in any Sunday. 
 

9:40 Faith Conversation in the Friendship 

Room.  This group gathers downstairs in 

the Friendship Room for conversation 

about how our Christian faith shapes our 

daily lives. Please join in as they explore 

a highly recommended book, òThe Me I 

Want to Beó, written by well-known au-

thor John Ortberg.  
 

Wednesday Evenings: 
 

First, I would like to express our deep 

gratitude for our recent adult group  

leaders. Thank you so much for sharing 

your time and expertise:  

§ Brenda Anderson Baker for her Lent 

series on "Experiencing Prayer".  

§ Bob Flaherty for teaching a lot of us 

about retirement planning. 

§ Kevin Maston for sharing his          

personal story on living with          

Alzheimer's disease.  

§ Marvin Lansverk for once again   

helping new people learn about our 

church and our United Methodist 

tradition. 

Please take time to thank these people 

for using their God Given Gifts to bless so 

many of us! 
 

Our Wednesday gatherings @  

6:30 PM will continue for two 

more evenings this spring: 
 

May 3:  Ann Dickensheets and Vicki & 

John Wilkinson will share about their re-

cent mission trip to El Salvador and our 

churchõs new connected ministry  

developing there. 
 

May 10: We are so pleased to have  

Rabbi Ed Staffman join us this evening to 

teach us about the Jewish understanding 

of Leviticus and its message about  

homosexuality. 
 

If you have questions about Christian 

Education Classes for adults, please 

email kay@bozemanumc.org. 

We      Christian Education! 
Special Celebration. May 21st, BUMC! 
 We invite you to a special celebra-

tion on May 21st at 8:30 and 10:30 AM 

worship services to celebrate BUMC's 

Christian Education opportunities and 

volunteers. Cupcakes, and punch will  

follow the services.  

 Children, youth and adults will 

be greeting, ushering, collecting offering, 

reading scripture, leading music; and 

there will be storytelling by some of our 

talented Christian Education volunteers. 

If you or your children are interested in 

helping on this Special Sunday, please 

contact Janna@bozemanumc.org 

  Children are encouraged to join us 

for a fun "end of the year" Shepherd-led 

Sunday in the BUMC Friendship Room at 

9:40 AM and are welcome to help us 

lead worship. 

 

Are you interested in helping with 

Christian Education in the Fall?  

Preschool Teachers, Shepherds,  

Rotation Leaders, Middle School  

Teachers, High School Teachers,  

Adult Small Group Leaders! 

 We need you on our team! Sign up 

to help with our church-wide education 

opportunities by putting your contact info 

on the Sunday School Volunteer clip-

board in the Narthex for Fall 2017!  

Remember: You don't teach alone, the 

curriculum, supplies and teaching  

resources are provided, there is training 

and consultation available, and best  

of all NO experience is needed (just a 

servant heart)! 

 

Thank You for Giving! 

You Gave $4200+ to UMCOR 
 In March, our church supported 

annual UMCOR Sunday (formerly: One 

Great Hour of Sharing) by donating over 

$4200! WOW...Thank you church family! 

This money is SOOOO wonderful ~ it 

helps UMCOR be able to respond to unex-

pected emergencies. Our $4200 has now 

gone into the large fund that United 

Methodists contribute to from all over the 

world, and enables UMCOR to pay for 

ongoing administration and management. 

Then when disasters hit or needs arise 

(ie: Advance Specials for floods or earth-

quakes, or agriculture help in Angola), 

100% of donations raised through those 

Advances goes specifically to helping 

those in need. 

 Thank you again for being a part of 

this wonderful teamwork! 

Calling All Women!
UMW Spring Luncheon 
May 10th, Noon, Friendship Room 

 All women are welcome to a 

delicious lunch and then to learn how 

women of faith are working together 

around the world. The Rev. Valerie 

Webster, MT's Episcopal Diocesan  

Ecumenical and Interreligious Officer, 

will speak about ecumenical relation-

ships empowering social justice minis-

tryñlocally, nationally, and globally. 

She will highlight some great outreach 

including the part played by United 

Methodist Women. 

 RSVP by May 8th, to Wanda at 

jwmyers@yahoo.com or 587-3511. 

$10 cost will be collected at the door. 

 

Barriers 
"Real men never have problems  

they can't handle." 

"In this country we pull ourselves  

up by our own bootstraps." 

"When the going gets tough,  

the tough get going." 

 We're all strong, we can usually 

deal with most situations, but some-

times we need to recognize our limits. 

These old adages can be barriers to 

getting the help we need. 

 That's where Stephen Ministry 

comes in. If you're going through a 

tough time, a Stephen Minister, a 

trained listener, can walk along side. 

The Stephen Minister will meet with 

you for about an hour, once a week. 

Our care receivers tell us that they 

really look forward to having someone 

to talk to, who will keep everything 

under his (or her) hat. 

 If you or someone you know 

could use a Stephen Minister, call Kim 

Broden, 586-5413, or Pastor Deb. You 

can also look for any of our ministers, 

wearing blue badges, in worship. 

 
Lenten Contributions 
 Thank you for your generous 

contributions to our Lenten Offering. 

The Project Fresh Start program at the 

Gallatin County Detention Center, and 

the Homeless Youth working with HRDC 

greatly appreciate your efforts to help 

improve their lives.  Donations to Pro-

ject Fresh Start were over $800, and 

to Homeless Youth Fund over $2000. 
I was naked and you clothed me,  

I was sick and you visited me, I was in prison 

and you came to me. -Matthew 25:36 



Hero Central VBS, June 19th-23rd
 

 

All Kids & Volunteers Register online at www.bozemanumc.org by June 15!! 
 

We need MORE volunteers: from 7th Graders to 

100 year olds ... no experience needed and 

there are jobs for all skill and energy levels! 
 

SHEPHERDING... CRAFTIVITIESé PRESCHOOL/

KINDERGARTEN ROOMS... DRAMAé  

SNACKS & CARPENTRY ...  
 

We start at 8:30 AM (8:15 on Monday!) and  

end at 12:00 PM every day - all are welcome! 
 

All Volunteer Orientation & Planning (VBS Kickoff):  

Sunday, May 21st @ 5:30 PM  
Starting in the Sanctuary (Dinner and childcare provided) 
 

New Youth Assistant Training  (First timers & incoming 7th graders!) 

Monday, June 12th @ 9AM 
 

VBS Supply Donations Needed: 
 

§ 12 deep dish style cookie sheets (mark with your name for return) 

§ 6 large plastic or metal bowls (mark with your name for return) 

§ 5 boxes of gallon size Ziploc bags 

§ Large and small letter and number stencils (plastic or cardboard) 

§ 4 large bags (or 8 small bags) of potting soil for planting 

§ 15 flower seed packets (mixed variety is fine) 

§ 150 plastic planting small cubes or six packs. (The kind you get your 

flowers in from a garden center) 

§ Lots of brightly colored fake flowers (bunches and stemmed flowers)  

§ 10-12 cheap, hanging, plastic flower pots 

§ Large white foam boards (Size: approx 2' x 3') - lots of them! 

§ Black spray paint 

§ Bags of primary colored latex balloons (not water balloons) 

§ Red, blue, yellow rolls of plastic sheeting (table cloths or rolls) 

§ Red, blue, green, yellow paper lanterns (Chinese lanterns) 

§ Large refrigerator, dishwasher, washer/dryer, stove boxes (LARGE) 

 
 

Shawls, Shrugs & Wackerbarths ! ! ! 

 Our prayer shawl & prayer shrug ministry continues to bring the  

reminder of Godõs love & comfort to those in need. If you know of someone 

who may be comforted by a shawl or shrug, please contact Kim, 586-5413, 

and we can arrange for you to choose one for your loved one.  Remember, 

the recipient does not need to be someone who attends BUMC, our prayer 

shawls & shrugs have been sent to individuals all over the country. 

 Jennifer Heiss has created yarn kits that can be picked up at the 

church if you interested in getting a project started.  She is also available  

to help with any questions that you may have concerning knitting and  

crocheting the shawls.  She can be reached by phone, (541) 746-0947 or 

email jenheiss@yahoo.com.   

 We do still have prayer shrug kits available as well, if your preference 

is sewing rather than knitting or crocheting.  We have donated many shrugs 

to the Cancer Center at Bozeman Deaconess Hospital. 

 As many of you know Judi and Cory Wackerbarth will be moving 

soon.  WE WILL MISS THEM SO MUCH and wish them well in their new  

endeavors!!!!  Judi has been the driving force behind creating and deliver-

ing the prayer shrugs.  If our church community would like the prayer shrug 

ministry to continue, we will need a volunteer willing to create the kits and 

have them ready for our sewers.  Does this sound like something you would 

like to do?  If so, please contact Kim in the church office, 586-5413. 

 

 

Youth Summer Mission Trip 
July 16-23, 2017: Rapid City, South Dakota! 
 

 All youth, current 7th-12th graders, are  

invited to join us on our summer mission trip to 

Rapid City, South Dakota.  We will drive to Rapid 

City and stay at Rapid Valley United Methodist 

Church.  Our service work will include work at  

Habitat for Humanity, the Community Food Bank, 

Black Hills workshop for mentally disabled people, 

the Bella Vista nursing home and creating day 

camp fun for children at Youth & Family Services. 

In our free time, weõll visit Mount Rushmore and 

other awesome tourist attractions. 

 The cost will be $200/person.  There are 

scholarships available.  Please contact Ann if the 

cost is an issue. Anyone interested MUST attend 

our first mission meeting on Wednesday, May 3rd 

at 8:15 PM (right after youth group).  Parents are 

welcome at this first meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Youth Group May Events 
 

§ May 3:  Mission Meeting #1 

§ May 10:  5th grade fly-up with the Great Photo 

Scavenger Hunt 

§ May 17:  Final Picnic at the home of Steele & 

Sienna Geddes 

 Thank you to all youth and parents who 

helped with the Easter breakfast this year!  It was 

delicious!  And thank you to our church family for 

attending and for your generous donations.   
 

 Now is the time to sign up for summer 

church camps!  Check out the cool opportunities 

at:  http://yacumc.org/camps  

 

Volunteer Appreciation Picnic! 
Wed., May 24, @ 5:30 PM, Christus Collegium 
 

Please come be a part of this evening of  

gratitude! We Thank God, We Thank Each Other! 

Sgd Bghldr  
www.bozemanumc.org 



;axemyl Nljrec Ferkacjpr <ksodk 
Worship at 8:30 & 10:30 AM on Sunday; 6:00 PM on Wednesday 
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 Even though Easter Day is past we are still in the season 

of Easter! We have just experienced the resurrection! 

  I am on vacation as I write this; spending time with my 

daughter and friends at the AQHA Level One Championships!  It 

is wonderful to spend time with family, friends and my favorite 

horses! I left Bozeman right after the last hallelujah and drove 

to south Salt Lake City where I spent the night. I then drove on 

to Las Vegas arriving just as Kate, her trainers and the horses 

arrived.  It has been nonstop ever since! I love reconnecting 

with friends and horses I haven't seen in years! Plus, Kate was 

4th in her Western Riding class yesterday!! 

 I share this with you because it was such an important 

part of my life!  Kate and I have been traveling and showing for 

17 years. It is a part of my DNA.  Yet, I have also become a pas-

tor who gratefully serves BUMC. So it has started me thinking 

about what growth is still in my future, with you and with God. 

 As individuals and as the church we are on a continual 

journey.  We are constantly finding our way through both posi-

tive and negative experiences.  We are ever moving forward.   

 

 

 

 

Hopefully God is always a part of our journey, guiding, leading or 

sometimes pushing us from behind. Listening to this urging from 

our God is discernment, examining what we are called to do.   

 As Spring arrives and we are ready to open windows, 

clean out the cobwebs and let the warm light stream in I hope 

we will look to God to clearly see where we are and how we 

want to move forward!  I am sorry I missed the "cleanup" days 

because I love to throw away those thing that no longer serve us 

or bring us joy!  I can't wait to see all that you accomplished. 

 My prayer and hope for Spring at BUMC is that we exam-

ine what we have done, what we would still like to do, and never 

forget that we are Easter people! 
 

 "Living God, thank you for bringing the flowers from the 

ground, the leaves back on the trees, and your warm sunshine 

that inspires us to get out and experience the beauty of your 

world. I pray that your life giving light will break into our hearts 

as we live as your people of Easter.  Amen" 
 

    Blessings on Our New Year! 

   Pastor Deb 

Greetings & Happy Easter, 

Bozeman United Methodist Church 
121 South Willson Avenue   

Bozeman, Montana  59715 
 

Return Service Requested 
 

  
  

 
  

 

phone: 406-586-5413 

fax: 406-586-6392  

www.bozemanumc.org 

Volunteer Appreciation Picnic! 
Wed., May 24, @ 5:30 PM, Christus Collegium 
 We do our work for a purpose beyond ourselves.  

We do it for God; for living out Godõs love; for helping 

bring Godõs word of peace and justice; for being the 

hands of Jesus. 

 Thank you to all our BUMC volunteers!  The network of giving  

individuals and groups & teams that make up our vital community is truly 

amazing! Weõd like to express our appreciation by encouraging everyone 

éwhether youõre a volunteer or someone who appreciates what others 

are doingéto come and enjoy a delicious picnic and live music by 

Woodsmoke.  Weõll picnic outside if the weather is nice; if not, weõll be 

inside in Wesley Hall.  Come and be grateful!  

Non-Profit 

Organization 
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